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CITY OF BALTIMORE 

BRANDON M. SCOTT, 

Mayor 

DEPARTMENT OF LAW 
JAMES L. SHEA, CITY SOLICITOR 

100 N. HOLLIDAY STREET  

SUITE 101, CITY HALL 

BALTIMORE, MD 21202 

June 30, 2021 

Inspector General  

Isabell Cumming 

City Hall, Room 635 

100 North Holliday Street 

Baltimore, Maryland 21202 

Subject: OIG Investigative Report #21-0001-1 

Dear Inspector General Cumming: 

This is in response to your letter of June 10 and its enclosed report, directing that the Mayor respond to the 

report by July 1.  

We have carefully reviewed the report and its suggestion that certain provisions of the Administrative Manual 

be revised or supplemented. Because the portion of the Manual referred to is the province of the Department of 

Human Resources, we have forwarded your letter and report to the Director of DHR to consider what, if any, 

revisions or supplementation would be appropriate. We trust that this is sufficiently responsive. Please call if 

you have any questions. 

Very Truly Yours, 

James L. Shea 

cc: Christopher Shorter 

Michael Huber 

Quinton Herbert  




